April 10, 2024 - Reno City Council Meeting - Item # A.3 Public Comment

\\A/;;z:emn;; Name On Behalf Of Ward Email Address Phone Number Address Support Oppose Concerned | Total Date
1 4 11 16

Written Catherine Carlson-Croke carlsoncroke@yahoo.com 1055 Keele Dr Thursday 03/28/2024, 7:37 AM
Written Kar Werning wernbird1@gmail.com Midtown 1 Thursday 03/28/2024, 7:56 AM
Written April Barker a_barker 2@yahoo.com 1 Thursday 03/28/2024, 7:31 AM
Written Mark Capalongan Somersett Owners Association Ward 5 markc@stratamet.com 510-710-2005 8320 Split Rock Trail, Reno NV 89523 1 Tuesday 04/02/2024, 2:02 PM
Written Karla Sanchez Ward 2 karlasanchez102315@yahoo.com 775-300-4543 3707 Warren Way 1 Wednesday 04/03/2024, 10:02 AM
Written | Tiffanie Johnson Ward 5 Tiffienlv@gmail.com 702-503-1150 9182 Wild Skies Way 1 Wednesday 04/03/2024, 10:45 PM
Written Scott Bishop Ward 2 seugeneb@comcast.net 978-490-6650 2929 Amethyst Hill Drive 1 Wednesday 04/03/2024, 11:26 PM
Voicemail [Tyler Hart tylerhart.reno@gmail.com 1 Thursday 04/04/2024, 10:32 AM
Written Aaron Doty The Reno Phil Ward 1 rperkins@renophil.com 775-323-6393 925 Riverside Dr. Suite 3, Reno NV, 89503 1 Friday 04/05/2024, 10:39 AM
Written Wanda O Toole wandal197@icloud.com 775-771-6670 1 Sunday 04/07/2024 12:17 PM
Written Yvette Alvarado yvettealvarado1965@gmail.com 1 Monday 04/08/2024 8:20 AM
Written Adam Radow adam@radow.ne 1 Monday 04/08/2024 8:45 AM
Written Jennifer Lorrain jennilorrain@yahoo.com 1 Monday 04/08/2024 8:46 AM
Written Tim Hensley timmyhensley@hotmail.com 1 Monday 04/08/2024 10:34 AM
Written Meggan Shahmirza meggan.shahmirza@gmail.com 1 Monday 04/08/2024 8:50 AM
Voicemail |Christopher Robert Schneider 775-796-8068 1 Monday 04/08/2024 10:31 AM
Written Jenni Lorrain jennilorrain@icloud.com 1 Monday 04/08/2024 8:57 AM
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4/8/24, 11:26 AM Mail - Public Comment - CC - Outlook

City Council Comment received from Aaron Doty

Mikki Huntsman <HuntsmanM@reno.gov>
Fri 4/5/2024 10:39 AM

To:Public Comment - CC <PublicComment@reno.gov>

Contact Info:

Name:

Aaron Doty
Commenting_on behalf of:
The Reno Phil

Ward #:

Ward 1

Email Address:
rperkins@renophil.com
Phone Number:
7753236393

Address:

925 Riverside Dr. Suite 3, Reno, NV, 89503

A new comment has been submitted for the Reno City Council Meeting held on: 2024-04-10.

Section:
General Closing Session Comment (unassociated to an agenda item)

Item:
J.1 Public Comment.

Position:
No position stated - Concerned or Neutral

Are they speaking in person?
No, | am submitting a written comment only.

If no, enter comments below:

On behalf of the Reno Phil, | would like to extend my gratitude to the Reno City Council and the Arts &
Culture Commission for your generous grant in the amount of $5,539 to support Play for a Day. This
year, thanks to your support, Play for a Day was offered free of charge to all participants and their
friends and family. As a result, it became our most attended Play for a Day to date. We have received
highly positive feedback from community members, many of whom are already expressing interest in
next year's event. The Reno Phil is proud to have organized a successful event that served, engaged,
and enriched our community members without any barriers to participation. Thank you once again for
your invaluable support.

ACKNOWLEDGEMENTS:

By checking the "Yes" below, you agree that all the information above is true and accurate. For additional information, please refer to the agenda for today's
meeting.

Yes

https://outlook.office365.com/mail/PublicComment@reno.gov/inbox/id/AAQKADgwOTFhZjkwLTJiODAtINGM50S 1hNjI3LWU4YzUwY2QzMDMwYQAQ... 1/2



4/8/24, 11:26 AM Mail - Public Comment - CC - Outlook

By checking the "Yes" below, you understand, acknowledge, and expressly agree that: (1) all information submitted by you will be entered into the public
record, made available for public inspection, and freely disseminated without restriction,; and, (2) any contact, personal, financial, or medical information
intentionally or inadvertently submitted by you will not be maintained in a confidential manner, or subsequently exempted from public inspection.

Yes

Do you wish to sign-up for Reno Connect e-newsletters?

Reno Connect is the best way to stay informed about the latest news and updates from the City of Reno. We’'ll never share your email address with third-party

persons, companies or organizations. Visit www.Reno.Gov/RenoConnect to view all newsletter topic lists.

No

https://outlook.office365.com/mail/PublicComment@reno.gov/inbox/id/AAQKADgwOTFhZjkwLTJiODAtINGM50S 1hNjI3LWU4YzUwY2QzMDMwYQAQ... 2/2



Field Fairness

Adam Radow <adam@radow.net>
Mon 4/8/2024 8:45 AM

To:Public Comment - CC <PublicComment@reno.gov>
Cciinfo@battlebornfc.com <info@battlebornfc.com>

Dear City of Reno Council Members and Planners,

| support more fields but | want fairness in field allocation. Nothing has been
done to ensure that more resources going to the same allocation system will
improve access and availability! 1 speak out to ensure that you are accountable
that these fields and all City resources are for all residents. Permits to use city
fields should be rotated among interested groups to ensure equal access and
equity. Do not allow the status quo to monopolize this or any precious

resource like the Moana Springs Field. An independent body, not conflicted
with personal and business interest, should review and allocate fields to leagues
and clubs that represent the interests, growth, and opportunities for all
residents.

Adam Radow



4/2/24, 2:47 PM Mail - Public Comment - CC - Outlook

THE BARBER BRIEF

a_barker_2@yahoo.com <a_barker_2@yahoo.com>
Thu 3/28/2024 7:31 PM

To:Public Comment - CC <PublicComment@reno.gov>

No duplexes, triplexes, or fourplexes in any single-family zoning districts.

~April Barker
Reno resident

https://outlook.office365.com/mail/PublicComment@reno.gov/inbox/id/AAQKADgwOTFhZjkwLTJiODAtNGM50S 1hNjI3LWU4YzUwY2QzMDMwYQAQ... 1/1



4/1/24, 3:52 PM Mail - Public Comment - CC - Outlook

City Council Comment received from Catherine Carlson-Croke

Mikki Huntsman <HuntsmanM@reno.gov>
Thu 3/28/2024 7:37 AM

To:Public Comment - CC <PublicComment@reno.gov>

Contact Info:

Name:

Catherine Carlson-Croke
Commenting_on behalf of:

Ward #:

Unsure/Other

Email Address:
carlsoncroke@yahoo.com
Phone Number:

Address:
1055 Keele Dr

A new comment has been submitted for the Reno City Council Meeting held on: 2024-03-27.

Section:
C Items - Public Hearing Items

Item:
C2.

Position:
In opposition

Are they speaking in person?
No, | am submitting a written comment only.

If no, enter comments below:
| am opposed to allowing ADUs in existing single family neighborhoods. | chose to purchase because
of the nature of the area- quiet, multi-generational, community with neighbors. Please do not change
the character of our community!

ACKNOWLEDGEMENTS:
By checking the "Yes" below, you agree that all the information above is true and accurate. For additional information, please refer to the agenda for today's
meeting.

Yes

By checking the "Yes" below, you understand, acknowledge, and expressly agree that: (1) all information submitted by you will be entered into the public
record, made available for public inspection, and freely disseminated without restriction, and, (2) any contact, personal, financial, or medical information
intentionally or inadvertently submitted by you will not be maintained in a confidential manner, or subsequently exempted from public inspection.

Yes

https://outlook.office365.com/mail/PublicComment@reno.gov/inbox/id/AAQKADgwOTFhZjkwLTJiODAtINGM50S 1hNjI3LWU4YzUwY2QzMDMwYQAQ... 1/2



4/1/24, 3:52 PM Mail - Public Comment - CC - Outlook

Do you wish to sign-up for Reno Connect e-newsletters?

Reno Connect is the best way to stay informed about the latest news and updates from the City of Reno. We'll never share your email address with third-party
persons, companies or organizations. Visit www.Reno.Gov/RenoConnect to view all newsletter topic lists.
Yes

https://outlook.office365.com/mail/PublicComment@reno.gov/inbox/id/AAQKADgwOTFhZjkwLTJiODAtINGM50S 1hNjI3LWU4YzUwY2QzMDMwYQAQ... 2/2



Reform Field Allocation (Conditional Support for Pembroke Sports Complex, Project
23130.00)

Jenni Lorrain <jennilorrain@icloud.com>
Mon 4/8/2024 8:57 AM

To:Public Comment - CC <PublicComment@reno.gov>

Dear City of Reno Council Members and Planners,

I am writing to express my support for the creation of more fields in the city, but | urge you to ensure
that there is fairness in the allocation of these fields. Simply providing more resources to the existing
allocation system without any improvements will not guarantee better access and availability for all
residents.

| want to hold you accountable for ensuring that these fields, as well as all other city resources, are
accessible to all residents. Permits to use city fields should be rotated among interested groups to
ensure equal access and equity. It is important to prevent the status quo from monopolizing resources
like the Moana Springs Field.

| also believe that an independent body should review and allocate fields to leagues and clubs to
ensure that the interests, growth, and opportunities of all residents are represented. This body should
not have any personal or business interests that could create conflicts of interest.

Thank you for your attention to this matter.

Jennifer Lorrain



Reform Field Allocation (Conditional Support for Pembroke Sports Complex, Project
23130.00)

Jennifer Lorrain <jennilorrain@yahoo.com>
Mon 4/8/2024 8:46 AM

To:Public Comment - CC <PublicComment@reno.gov>
Cc:Battlebornfc Info <info@battlebornfc.com>

Dear City of Reno Council Members and Planners,

| am writing to express my support for the creation of more fields in the city, but | urge you to ensure
that there is fairness in the allocation of these fields. Simply providing more resources to the existing
allocation system without any improvements will not guarantee better access and availability for all
residents.

| want to hold you accountable for ensuring that these fields, as well as all other city resources, are
accessible to all residents. Permits to use city fields should be rotated among interested groups to
ensure equal access and equity. It is important to prevent the status quo from monopolizing resources
like the Moana Springs Field.

| also believe that an independent body should review and allocate fields to leagues and clubs to
ensure that the interests, growth, and opportunities of all residents are represented. This body should
not have any personal or business interests that could create conflicts of interest.

Thank you for your attention to this matter.

Jennifer Lorrain

Sent from Yahoo Mail for iPhone




4/2/24, 2:44 PM Mail - Public Comment - CC - Outlook

Planning

Kar Werning <wernbird1@gmail.com>
Thu 3/28/2024 7:56 AM

To:Public Comment - CC <PublicComment@reno.gov>

Just discovering proposals to make EVERYWHERE multifamily zones (except probably wealthy areas like
Arrowcreek). Massive 3-4 story apartment complexes are going up on every square vacant inch! You are
RUINING what people enjoy about living in Reno, destroying property values and quality of life. How do
you think the family in an 80 year old single family house, in a formerly quiet neighborhood, feels about
having a 50" complex built 15 * away? They will never see sun again!

And don't claim this is really helping affordable housing—these are market rate. You need to be much
smarter and less greedy. The citizens who ALREADY LIVE HERE matter more than those moving in. Do
what is right for US.

K Werning

Midtown

Sent from my iPhone

https://outlook.office365.com/mail/PublicComment@reno.gov/inbox/id/AAQKADgwOTFhZjkwLTJiODAtNGM50S 1hNjI3LWU4YzUwY2QzMDMwYQAQ... 1/1



4/3/24, 3:50 PM Mail - Public Comment - CC - Outlook

City Council Comment received from Karla Sanchez

Mikki Huntsman <HuntsmanM@reno.gov>
Wed 4/3/2024 10:02 AM

To:Public Comment - CC <PublicComment@reno.gov>

Contact Info:

Name:

Karla Sanchez
Commenting_on behalf of:

Ward #:

Ward 2

Email Address:
karlasanchez102315@yahoo.com
Phone Number:

775-300-4543

Address:

3707 Warren Way

A new comment has been submitted for the Reno City Council Meeting held on: 2024-04-03.

Section:
General Opening Session Comment (unassociated to an agenda item)

Item:
General .

Position:
No position stated - Concerned or Neutral

Are they speaking in person?
No, | am submitting a written comment only.

If no, enter comments below:

Dear City Council Members, | am writing to urge the City Council to consider and pass a ceasefire
resolution for Palestine. The ongoing conflict in the region has resulted in devastating loss of life and
widespread suffering for civilians on both sides. It is imperative for our city to take a stand for peace
and call for an immediate cessation of hostilities. As citizens of Reno, we can no longer stand by and
be complicit in the violence and injustice unfolding in Palestine. By adopting a ceasefire resolution, our
city can demonstrate its commitment to humanitarian values and the promotion of peaceful resolution
to conflicts. Furthermore, it sends a message of solidarity with the innocent civilians caught in the
crossfire, whose lives are being disrupted and endangered on a daily basis. | believe that as a
community, it is our responsibility to advocate for peace and justice, and a ceasefire resolution is a
crucial step towards that goal. Let us stand together in support of peace, dialogue, and the well-being
of all people affected by the conflict in Palestine. Thank you for considering this important issue.

ACKNOWLEDGEMENTS:

https://outlook.office365.com/mail/PublicComment@reno.gov/inbox/id/AAQKADgwOTFhZjkwLTJiODAtNGM50S 1hNjI3LWU4YzUwY2QzMDMwYQAAQ....

12



4/3/24, 3:50 PM Mail - Public Comment - CC - Outlook

By checking the "Yes" below, you agree that all the information above is true and accurate. For additional information, please refer to the agenda for today's
meeting.

Yes

By checking the "Yes" below, you understand, acknowledge, and expressly agree that: (1) all information submitted by you will be entered into the public
record, made available for public inspection, and freely disseminated without restriction; and, (2) any contact, personal, financial, or medical information
intentionally or inadvertently submitted by you will not be maintained in a confidential manner, or subsequently exempted from public inspection.

Yes

Do you wish to sign-up for Reno Connect e-newsletters?

Reno Connect is the best way to stay informed about the latest news and updates from the City of Reno. We'll never share your email address with third-party

persons, companies or organizations. Visit www.Reno.Gov/RenoConnect to view all newsletter topic lists.

No

https://outlook.office365.com/mail/PublicComment@reno.gov/inbox/id/AAQKADgwOTFhZjkwLTJiODAtINGM50S 1hNjI3LWU4YzUwY2QzMDMwYQAQ... 2/2



4/2/24, 2:48 PM Mail - Public Comment - CC - Outlook

City Council Comment received from Mark Capalongan

Mikki Huntsman <HuntsmanM@reno.gov>
Tue 4/2/2024 2:02 PM

To:Public Comment - CC <PublicComment@reno.gov>

Contact Info:

Name:

Mark Capalongan
Commenting_on behalf of:
Somersett Owners Association
Ward #:

Ward 5

Email Address:
markc@stratamet.com

Phone Number:

510-710-2005

Address:

8320 Split Rock Trail, Reno, NV 89523

A new comment has been submitted for the Reno City Council Meeting held on: 2024-04-10.

Section:
General Opening Session Comment (unassociated to an agenda item)

Item:
General Opening Session Comment- not on agenda.

Position:
No position stated - Concerned or Neutral

Are they speaking in person?
Yes, | will check-in with the City Clerk upon arrival.

If no, enter comments below:

ACKNOWLEDGEMENTS:
By checking the "Yes" below, you agree that all the information above is true and accurate. For additional information, please refer to the agenda for today's
meeting.

Yes

By checking the "Yes" below, you understand, acknowledge, and expressly agree that: (1) all information submitted by you will be entered into the public
record, made available for public inspection, and freely disseminated without restriction, and, (2) any contact, personal, financial, or medical information
intentionally or inadvertently submitted by you will not be maintained in a confidential manner, or subsequently exempted from public inspection.

Yes

Do you wish to sign-up for Reno Connect e-newsletters?

https://outlook.office365.com/mail/PublicComment@reno.gov/inbox/id/AAQKADgwOTFhZjkwLTJiODAtINGM50S 1hNjI3LWU4YzUwY2QzMDMwYQAQ... 1/2



4/2/24, 2:48 PM Mail - Public Comment - CC - Outlook

Reno Connect is the best way to stay informed about the latest news and updates from the City of Reno. We'll never share your email address with third-party

persons, companies or organizations. Visit www.Reno.Gov/RenoConnect to view all newsletter topic lists.

No

https://outlook.office365.com/mail/PublicComment@reno.gov/inbox/id/AAQKADgwOTFhZjkwLTJiODAtINGM50S 1hNjI3LWU4YzUwY2QzMDMwYQAQ... 2/2



FW: Reform Field Allocation (Conditional Support for Pembroke Sports Complex,
Project 23130.00)

Cali Shy <ShyC@reno.gov>
Mon 4/8/2024 8:53 AM
To:Public Comment - CC <PublicComment@reno.gov>

Good morning,
Please see the public comment below addressed to City Council.

Best,

Cali Shy
-*— (She/Her/Hers)

Planning Technician

Development Services

L 4 775-393-1039 (o) or 775-895-9019 (c)
ShyC@Reno.Gov

Working hours: Monday-Thursday 7am-5:30pm

[ I T W [a] L
REN() 1 E. First St., Reno, NV 89505
‘ Reno.Gov | Connect with us: 00006

From: Meggan Shahmirza <meggan.shahmirza@gmail.com>

Sent: Monday, April 8, 2024 8:50 AM

To: Public Comment - CC <PublicComment@reno.gov>; Planning Tech <PlanningTech@reno.gov>
Subject: Reform Field Allocation (Conditional Support for Pembroke Sports Complex, Project 23130.00)

Dear City of Reno Council Members and Planners,

| support more fields but | want fairness in field allocation. Nothing has been done to ensure
that more resources going to the same allocation system will improve access and availability! |
speak out to ensure that you are accountable that these fields and all City resources are for all
residents. Permits to use city fields should be rotated among interested groups to ensure equal
access and equity. Do not allow the status quo to monopolize this or any precious resource like
the Moana Springs Field.

In recent years, the City of Reno has seen benefits of growth, investment and more diversity.
Yet has not done enough to support diverse and equitable youth sports in the area. The
monopolization of park/field resources by self-serving few can no longer continue.

An independent body, not conflicted with personal and business interest, should review and
allocate fields to leagues and clubs that represent the interests, growth, and opportunities for all
residents.

Thank you for addressing,

Meggan Shahmirza

Direct: (408) 768-5652

Join my LinkedIn network: www.linkedin.com/in/megganshahmirza




4/4/24, 3:50 PM Mail - Public Comment - CC - Outlook

City Council Comment received from Scott Bishop

Mikki Huntsman <HuntsmanM@reno.gov>
Wed 4/3/2024 11:26 PM

To:Public Comment - CC <PublicComment@reno.gov>

Contact Info:

Name:

Scott Bishop
Commenting_on behalf of:

Ward #:

Ward 2

Email Address:
seugeneb@comcast.net
Phone Number:

(978) 490-6650

Address:

2929 Amethyst Hills Drive

A new comment has been submitted for the Reno City Council Meeting held on: 2024-03-27.

Section:
C Items - Public Hearing Items

Item:
Councilwoman Duerr’s fencing plan.

Position:
In opposition

Are they speaking in person?
No, | am submitting a written comment only.

If no, enter comments below:
| think one of the coolest parts of South Reno is the wild horses roaming around the streets. Love
seeing them on our morning walks. | think it would be a shame to fence them in.

ACKNOWLEDGEMENTS:
By checking the "Yes" below, you agree that all the information above is true and accurate. For additional information, please refer to the agenda for today's
meeting.

Yes

By checking the "Yes" below, you understand, acknowledge, and expressly agree that: (1) all information submitted by you will be entered into the public
record, made available for public inspection, and freely disseminated without restriction,; and, (2) any contact, personal, financial, or medical information
intentionally or inadvertently submitted by you will not be maintained in a confidential manner, or subsequently exempted from public inspection.

Yes

Do you wish to sign-up for Reno Connect e-newsletters?

https://outlook.office365.com/mail/PublicComment@reno.gov/inbox/id/AAQKADgwOTFhZjkwLTJiODAtINGM50S 1hNjI3LWU4YzUwY2QzMDMwYQAQ... 1/2



4/4/24, 3:50 PM Mail - Public Comment - CC - Outlook

Reno Connect is the best way to stay informed about the latest news and updates from the City of Reno. We’'ll never share your email address with third-party

persons, companies or organizations. Visit www.Reno.Gov/RenoConnect to view all newsletter topic lists.

Yes

https://outlook.office365.com/mail/PublicComment@reno.gov/inbox/id/AAQKADgwOTFhZjkwLTJiODAtINGM50S 1hNjI3LWU4YzUwY2QzMDMwYQAQ... 2/2



4/4/24, 3:46 PM Mail - Public Comment - CC - Outlook

City Council Comment received from Tiffanie Johnson

Mikki Huntsman <HuntsmanM@reno.gov>
Wed 4/3/2024 10:45 PM

To:Public Comment - CC <PublicComment@reno.gov>

Contact Info:

Name:

Tiffanie Johnson
Commenting_on behalf of:

Ward #:

Ward 5

Email Address:
Tiffienlv@gmail.com
Phone Number:
7025031150
Address:

9182 Wild Skies Way

A new comment has been submitted for the Reno City Council Meeting held on: 2024-04-10.

Section:
General Opening Session Comment (unassociated to an agenda item)

Item:
General opening session public comment .

Position:
No position stated - Concerned or Neutral

Are they speaking in person?
No, | am submitting a written comment only.

If no, enter comments below:

| am submitting this comment on behalf of The Cliffs at Somersett community. Toll Brothers is refusing
to complete work to the community as promised and outlined by the civil engineering plans. There are
several common areas that are supposed to be "naturally re-vegetated” and instead of reseeding and
watering for two growing season, Toll Brothers has brought in loads of granite rock (which doesn’t
even abide by the community standards) and looks awful. All we want is for the community to look as
beautiful as the rest of Somersett and for Toll brothers to abide by the approved civil engineering
plans.

ACKNOWLEDGEMENTS:

By checking the "Yes" below, you agree that all the information above is true and accurate. For additional information, please refer to the agenda for today's
meeting.

Yes

https://outlook.office365.com/mail/PublicComment@reno.gov/inbox/id/AAQKADgwOTFhZjkwLTJiODAtINGM50S 1hNjI3LWU4YzUwY2QzMDMwYQAQ... 1/2



4/4/24, 3:46 PM Mail - Public Comment - CC - Outlook

By checking the "Yes" below, you understand, acknowledge, and expressly agree that: (1) all information submitted by you will be entered into the public
record, made available for public inspection, and freely disseminated without restriction; and, (2) any contact, personal, financial, or medical information

intentionally or inadvertently submitted by you will not be maintained in a confidential manner, or subsequently exempted from public inspection.

Yes

Do you wish to sign-up for Reno Connect e-newsletters?

Reno Connect is the best way to stay informed about the latest news and updates from the City of Reno. We'll never share your email address with third-party

persons, companies or organizations. Visit www.Reno.Gov/RenoConnect to view all newsletter topic lists.

No

https://outlook.office365.com/mail/PublicComment@reno.gov/inbox/id/AAQKADgwOTFhZjkwLTJiODAtINGM50S 1hNjI3LWU4YzUwY2QzMDMwYQAQ... 2/2



4/8/24, 2:17 PM Mail - Public Comment - CC - Outlook

Subject: Reform Field Allocation (Conditional Support for Pembroke Sports Complex,
Project 23130.00)

Tim Hensley <timmyhensley@hotmail.com>
Mon 4/8/2024 10:34 AM

To:Public Comment - CC <PublicComment@reno.gov>;Planning Reno <Planning@reno.gov>

Dear City of Reno Council Members and Planners,

I support more fields but | want fairness in field allocation. Nothing has been
done to ensure that more resources going to the same allocation system will
improve access and availability! | speak out to ensure that you are accountable
that these fields and all City resources are for all residents. Permits to use city
fields should be rotated among interested groups to ensure equal access and
equity. Do not allow the status quo to monopolize this or any precious

resource like the Moana Springs Field. An independent body, not conflicted
with personal and business interest, should review and allocate fields to leagues
and clubs that represent the interests, growth, and opportunities for all
residents.

Sincerely,

Tim Hensley

https://outlook.office365.com/mail/PublicComment@reno.gov/inbox/id/AAQKADgwOTFhZjkwLTJiODAtNGM50S 1hNjI3LWU4YzUwY2QzMDMwYQAQ... 1/1



4/4/24, 4:.04 PM Mail - Public Comment - CC - Outlook

Fw: END THE SIEGE; DIVEST AND INVEST

Barbara Aufiero <AufieroB@reno.gov>
Thu 4/4/2024 11:21 AM

To:Public Comment - CC <PublicComment@reno.gov>
Cc:City Clerk <CityClerk@reno.gov>

Okay to delete. Forwarded to Public Comment.

From: Tyler <tylerhart.reno@gmail.com>

Sent: Thursday, April 4, 2024 10:32 AM

To: Reno Direct <RenoDirect@reno.gov>; City Clerk <CityClerk@reno.gov>
Subject: END THE SIEGE; DIVEST AND INVEST

Good morning,

| am a lifelong resident of Reno. | care about this place deeply and | always will.

As the assault on Palestinians in Gaza enters its SIXTH MONTH, Reno City Council must pass a
resolution calling for a permanent ceasefire and for aid to be allowed into Gaza. Over 120 cities

around the country have done so.

We must stand on the right side of history;
YOU must stand on the right side of history.

Agendize a ceasefire resolution, as well as discussion of divestment from Israeli businesses and other
enterprises that contribute to the genocide of Palestinians. What small amount of funding Reno has
must instead go to LOCAL investments to support vulnerable people here in the area--funding a
warming center for next winter after more deaths this past season, supporting indigenous activism
that will improve our water quality and fight climate change, organizing to combat parasitic
developers and instead build more affordable housing.

You have some power. Use it.

Tyler

https://outlook.office365.com/mail/PublicComment@reno.gov/inbox/id/AAQKADgwOTFhZjkwLTJiODAtNGM50S 1hNjI3LWU4YzUwY2QzMDMwYQAQ... 1/1



4/8/24, 11:59 AM Mail - Public Comment - CC - Outlook

COMMENT ON LOCOMOTION PLAZA

wanda otoole <wanda1197@icloud.com>

Sun 4/7/2024 12:17 PM

To:Public Comment - CC <PublicComment@reno.gov>

Cc:wanda otoole <wanda1197@icloud.com>

| see this as being another opportunity for the homeless to relocate if we DESIGN areas for them to lay
upon.

| was recently in Europe and found their design of benches to discourage such an action. My husband is
a former police sergeant and noted it would curb the idea of

Loitering.

AS YOU CAN SEE, a divider in the middle would not allow camping on the bench. It would allow others
to have a sandwich or drink platform.

They used wood but certainly Trex Decking or poly wood is a beneficial material.

| suggest the City look at this carefully for any future planning.

Wanda O'Toole
775 771 6670
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(No subject)

yvette alvarado <yvettealvarado1965@gmail.com>
Mon 4/8/2024 8:20 AM

To:Public Comment - CC <PublicComment@reno.gov>

Council Members and Planners,

| support more fields but | want fairness in field allocation. Nothing has been done to ensure that
more resources going to the same allocation system will improve access and availability! | speak out to
ensure that you are accountable that these fields and all City resources are for all residents. Permits to
use city fields should be rotated among interested groups to ensure equal access and equity. Do not
allow the status quo to monopolize this or any precious resource like the Moana Springs Field. An
independent body, not conflicted with personal and business interest, should review and allocate
fields to leagues and clubs that represent the interests, growth, and opportunities for all residents.
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